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                                 SPRING IS HERE          HAPPY EASTER EVERYONE 

 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
 

I am confident that with the Alberta Health mandate changes that we are now able 

to get back to business and enjoy life to the fullest. It was my intention to complete 

this message without using that dirty, five letter word, which is always in capital 

letters, and which has been with us for the past two years. 

 

The world has been subjected to over two years of tragic events due to a pandemic 

that has caused death, chronic illness, and long-term effects for millions.  Now as 

daylight appears on the horizon, we are witnessing the possible start of a third 

world war, from a country that did not appear to have any cause to promote 

aggression against its neighbour.  The world has been threatened by this country 

to remain neutral.  Our world governments are carefully moving forward with 

sanctions, to bring this matter to a conclusion, and we can only hope and pray they 

are successful.  Our Ukrainian friends have certainly displayed their faith, strength, 

and determination to hold off the tyranny of Russia.  May I encourage you to visit 

the Canadian Red Cross web site where donations may be considered to this 

specific tragedy. Donate to the Ukraine Humanitarian Crisis Appeal - UHCA MWF 

Don (redcross.ca) 

 

https://donate.redcross.ca/page/100227/donate/1?utm_source=google&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=%28EN%29+Emergencies+-+Ukraine+Humanitarian+Crisis+Appeal&gclid=EAIaIQobChMItITIlKKy9gIV0RZ9Ch36bQzbEAAYAyAAEgKqpfD_BwE
https://donate.redcross.ca/page/100227/donate/1?utm_source=google&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=%28EN%29+Emergencies+-+Ukraine+Humanitarian+Crisis+Appeal&gclid=EAIaIQobChMItITIlKKy9gIV0RZ9Ch36bQzbEAAYAyAAEgKqpfD_BwE


Membership is an interesting word, for without it, we would not exist. Our division 

membership has provided growth over the past two years, with almost thirty new 

members in 2021, and seven new members already for 2022. We welcome our new 

members and look forward to meeting you at an upcoming social event this year. 

 

Recently your Executive asked why we are seeing a significant increase in 

membership in Calgary Division.  Your Executive shares in the excitement of 

witnessing the exceptional numbers each month.  It appears that our current 

members are sharing Division news with their friends, colleagues, and others they 

have worked with over the years, and this is spurring interest in our division and 

resulting in new memberships.  We believe this displays that our current members 

value their memberships, and that now, others are joining us to embrace and share 

similar times.  We thank all our members, old and new, for being part of our great 

tradition.   

 

Association Annual General Meeting 

 

Our Association holds an AGM each year, usually during the first week of June.  This 

meeting allows for the adoption of new policies and procedures, the introduction 

of by law changes along with any new by laws that might be necessary, and the 

overall introduction and conclusion of any old and new business.  Each year the 

AGM is hosted by one of our thirty Divisions.  Two years ago, Regina was the host, 

last year Vancouver was the host.  Unfortunately, pandemic restrictions resulted in 

the cancelation of Regina and forced Vancouver to become our first ever Division 

to hold a virtual AGM.   

 

Calgary Division will be hosting the 2022 AGM on June 2nd and 3rd this year.  The 

name for this conference is άDŜƴƛǎƛǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴέ.  The name was chosen as 

Calgary Division hosted the first ever dinner of veterans in 1886.  We started 

preparing for this event over four years ago when a motion was set in place to put 

our name forward.   Our Association accepted our offer and agreed to a one-day 

conference, but later, agreed that a two-day conference was warranted.  Our 

current format will have one day of work shops with a division reception during the 

evening, and a second day of Association business, complemented with the 

traditional Gala in the evening.  We expect between 130 and 140 members from 



across Canada to attend. Our AGM committee, chaired by Dave Henry, has over 

twelve dedicated and hard-working gracious volunteers that have helped in the 

preparation of this event.   

 

Registration for this event has shown a positive and collaborative group of 

members with the desire to attend, to share their experiences, while gathering 

information from others to take back to their respective Divisions. We have an 

array of guest speakers that will be able to address issues that affect all our 

members across Canada. Topics will include such things as, Advocacy, VAC, OSI, 

Membership, and the RCMP perspective concerning our engagement with serving 

members.  This is expected to be a very busy and active AGM with opportunities to 

ŜȄǇŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΦ 

 

 

150th Anniversary of the RCMP 

 

2023 is the 150th Anniversary of the RCMP in Canada and our Alberta Divisions have 

been asked to work along side of the RCMP in the development, preparation, and 

execution of a series of events throughout the province to celebrate this 

memorable event.  Our chair for this event is Bob Knight who kindly offered to 

coordinate this program for our division.  This is an opportunity for us to work with 

our serving members to build programs and relationships focused on community 

policing, public awareness, support, to display they can have confidence in those 

that protect them.  Bob is searching for ideas, suggestions, and volunteers.   If you 

would like to join us, please contact Bob. 

 

150th Anniversary of Fort Calgary 

 

As you are all aware, two years after the formation of the NWMP, the ride west 

arrived in Calgary at the confluence of the Elbow and Bow Rivers where the NWMP 

were greeted by settlers, the Black Foot Nation, and some less then excited boot 

leggers. The Anniversary of this event will occur in 2025.  

 



We need a chair for this event, and a group of volunteers to help with the planning 

and development. We are considering a re-enactment of the arrival of the NWMP 

at the site now known as Fort Calgary.  

 

We ask that interested members please contact Al Habberfield.  If you passed 

history in training, dedicated time to working in the force, enjoy being engaged 

with others, this is an opportunity for you!   

 

Summary 

 

I have managed to successfully prepare this article without the use of the five-letter 

word that I earlier referred to. I remain hopeful that we need not have to discuss 

the topic any further and that it is behind us. 

 

Our Association has three openings on the Board of Directors, with four members 

volunteering to fill these positions.  It will be necessary to follow traditional election 

procedures to fill these positions.  To do so, our members are asked to carefully 

examine the qualifications of those running and to choose the three they feel will 

most benefit our Association.  This will be done electronically and will require your 

2022 dues to have been paid in full by April 1st.  Your vote is important for the future 

of our association. 

 

As you can see, our division remains busy, proudly supporting our members, the 

RCMP, and the public. We invite you to join in these and other activities to have 

fun, rekindle past relationships, and to proudly display your enthusiasm for the 

service you provided to all Canadians. We invite you to join us in the planning and 

day to day management of Calgary Division.  Our combined skills and enthusiasm 

will drive us forward in a positive and fulfilling way to be a progressive Division. 

 

 

 

Bob Ellergodt, President 

/ŀƭƎŀǊȅ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ w/at ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎΩ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ 

 
 



Treasurerôs Report 
 

Calgary Division continues to remain financially stable with our current focus being the 

collection and remittance of 2022 dues.  This process not only provides necessary income 

for our Association and Division expenses but sets the foundation for our election of 

officers in June, at our Association AGM.  Dues must be paid by April 1 of each year if 

you wish to exercise your right and privilege of voting for directors.  Currently over 90% 

of Calgary Division have submitted their 2022 dues. 

 

Our 2021 accounting package was forwarded to the Association in mid February.  This 

package contained our financial statements for 2021 (General Ledger, Income Statement, 

Balance Sheet, Trial Balance), 2021 monthly bank account statements for all three 

accounts noted above, and 2021 approved minutes for each Executive meeting.  Our 

2022 Budget was submitted in December 2021.  These materials will be used by the 

Association, along with the same packages from other Divisions to prepare the 

Association financials for filing with CRA.  Division records are subject of random audits 

by the Associations registered accounting firm.  These financial statements will be added 

to the Members Only area of our web site. 

 

As you are all aware, the Association has started collecting the dues online.  Although we 

prefer our division pay locally, some like to pay their dues with a credit card.  As we have 

two systems collecting dues, the Association and ours, there can be delays in the transfer 

of funds and notification to our division.  We ask that if the information below does not 

accurately represent your account, please let us know. 

 

 

2022 Outstanding Dues  
Reg # Dues  Reg # Dues 

26340 $5.00  23878 $60.00 

27192 $60.00  32446 $60.00 

C4876 $60.00  24902 $60.00 

29584 $60.00  36465 $60.00 

18931 $60.00  22037 $5.00 

19151 $60.00  20722 $60.00 

47089 $60.00  25201 $60.00 

S/1628 $115.00  37878 $60.00 

25524 $60.00  56638 $60.00 

31441 $60.00  52325 $60.00 

21155 $5.00  23615 $115.00 

S/1658 $60.00  26616 $60.00 



36534 $60.00  51983 $60.00 

46241 $60.00  52935 $60.00 

33553 $5.00  21102 $55.00 

S/682 $60.00  52742 $60.00 

31465 $60.00  46569 $60.00 
 

 

 

Carol Ellergodt, Treasurer 

Calgary Division 
 

WORDS FROM OUR CHAPLAIN 
 

 
March 2020 ς a time to remember; Covid-19 took over our lives.  I have commented 
ƻƴ /ƻǾƛŘ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ά²hw5{έ ǎƻΣ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊǊȅΣ L ǿƻƴΩǘ ǊŜǇŜŀǘ ǘƘŜƳΣ ōǳǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
same time it is worth mentioning that maybe, just maybe we have begun a return 
to normalcy.  !ǎ L ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ά²hw5{έ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ 
the public health state of emergency have been lifted, but we still must be vigilant, 
cognizant that another variant could raise up from the ashes of Covid-19.  
 
LǘΩǎ ǎǇǊƛƴƎǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ !ƭōŜǊǘŀΦ  L ŀƳ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ƻŦ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǎƛƴƎŜǊ Lŀƴ ¢ȅǎƻƴΩǎ ǎƻƴƎΣ 
ά{ǇǊƛƴƎǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ !ƭōŜǊǘŀέ.   Although a song of lost love some of the lyrics really spell 
ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǎǇǊƛƴƎǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ !ƭōŜǊǘŀ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƭƛƪŜΦ  L ǉǳƻǘŜΥ άWǳǎǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǎǇǊƛƴƎǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ !ƭōŜǊǘŀΣ 
warm sunny days, endless skies of blue, then without a warning another winter 
ǎǘƻǊƳ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǊŀƎƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜǊŎǳǊȅΩǎ ŦŀƭƭŜƴΩ ς springtime in Alberta chills 
ƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƻƴŜέΦ  hƘΣ ŀƴŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ŀǎƪǎΣ L ŀƳ ŀ Ŧŀƴ ƻŦ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜ 
new country, but the old stuff.   Wind speaker Radio, CJWE our local Indigenous 
ǊŀŘƛƻ ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴΣ Ǉƭŀȅǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ΨƻƭŘƛŜΩ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƳǳǎƛŎΦ   
 
Springtime:  I can only imagine how our First Nations people embraced the new 
growth of grasses that fed the bison that in turn provided them with both food and 
clothing, the budding of the pussy willows and the warmth of the sun. Could you, 
just for a moment, imagine living in a bison hide tipi in a cold snow-covered coulee 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƻŦ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΚ  L ǎǳǊŜ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘΦ  tǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǊƛǾŀƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
missionaries, they were not connected to any Christian faith, but they certainly 
believed in a Creator. In the Blackfoot tradition Napi, or Old Man, formed the world 
and everything in it.  Author Liz Bryon in her book, Stone by Stone, explores ancient 



sites on ǘƘŜ /ŀƴŀŘƛŀƴ tƭŀƛƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ƻƴŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ǎƘŜ ǉǳƻǘŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ DŜƻǊƎŜ DǊƛƴƴŜƭƭΩǎ 
1907 book, Blackfoot Lodge Tales.  Grinnell told of the Old Man (Napi) travelling 
ŀōƻǳǘΣ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ  vǳƻǘŜΣ άIŜ ŎŀƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎƻǳǘƘ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƴƻǊǘƘΣ 
making animals and birds as ƘŜ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀƭƻƴƎ ΧōŜƛƴƎ ǘƛǊŜŘ ƘŜ ƭŀȅ Řƻǿƴ ƻƴ Ƙƛǎ ōŀŎƪΣ 
stretched out on the ground, with his arms extended, he marked himself out with 
stones - the shape of his body, head, legs, arms and everything.  There you can see 
ǘƘŜ ǊƻŎƪ ǘƻŘŀȅέΦ  ¢ƘŜ bŀǇƛ ŦƛƎǳǊŜǎΣ ƻf which there are many in the Canadian Plains, 
are regarded as sacred by the First Nations people of the prairie plains.  By the very 
nature of their beliefs the First Nations stories of creation easily makes it possible 
for me to embrace the concept of creation both by our Biblical tradition and the 
tradition of our earliest peoples of the plains. 
 
Springtime in my part of the prairies, Saskatchewan if you must ask, was a major 
relief from winter. Farmers were getting machinery ready for spring planting and 
at our farm it included rock picking. Who knew rocks reproduced!  At our one room 
school we competed for first signs of spring; being the first to bring a newly picked 
crocus to school along with one for Mom, of course, was a pretty big deal; kids 
could go barefoot and wade in the nearby sloughs, and we readied for Easter, not 
necessarily the Easter bunny stuff, but the real meaning of our Christian faith ς the 
resurrection of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ.  We had prepared for His 
resurrection through 40+ days of Lent, a period of time given over to remember 
the love of God, and to reflect on the passion, death on a cross and the resurrection 
of Jesus.  
 
 aȅ ŎƭƻǎƛƴƎ ά²hw5{έ ŀǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ƻŦ WƻƘƴ όоΥмс-17); άDƻŘ ǎƻ ƭƻǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
world so much that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who believes in him 
may not die but have eternal life.  For God did not send his son into the world to 
be its judge, but to be its SaviourΦέ 
 
Rev. Larry Nicolay 
 

                             OPERATION MORALE BUILDER 
 
                               
Chief/Superintendent T. Daroux has provided us permission to, once again 
commence our Detachment visits for the challenge coin draws.  Those that 
volunteered to attend the detachments, where they were once posted, will 



be contacted over the pending weeks, to make some arrangements to 
provide you a visitation package.  The package will include the procedures 
and the coins.  Please be patient.  We have thirteen detachments left, and 
Chief/Superintendent Daroux wishes to take part in as many as he possible 
can.  We will have to set dates for the visits that allow at least a two-week 
window so he can be included.  It is our intention to stagger the release of 
the packages over the next two months. 
  
Recently Glen Haner and Peter Melanson attended Okotoks and High 
River Detachments.  Please enjoy their reporting on these events. 
 

Calgary Division Area ς Detachment Visits 

On 2022 Mar 16, two local Detachments in the Calgary Division area were visited 

by Veterans of the Calgary Division to show their appreciation for the RCMP 

Members and Support Staff for all the work they are doing for their Communities 

and the RCMP.  Okotoks Detachment and High River Detachment were attended 

that day by veterans Glen HANER and Peter MELANSON.  With assistance from 

the Detachment Commanders, two names were drawn to receive Calgary Division 

άDŜƴŜǎƛǎέ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ /ƻƛƴǎέ ŀǘ ŜŀŎƘ 5ŜǘŀŎƘƳŜƴǘΦ  ¢ƘŜ presentations were done at 

the Detachment to those recipients who were there and to co-workers of those 

who were not working at the time of the visitation.  Congratulations to the 

members and support staff recipients and a big thank you to all the members and 

staff at both locations for the work being done by everyone.  Further visitations in 

the area are planned.   

Picture of the presentations are shown below. 

The winning recipients were as follows: 

Okotoks Detachment: 

Member: 

Winner: Cst. Nick MBARIA  

Det. Comdr. S/Sgt. Zane SEMANIUK accepting for Cst. Nick MBARIA from Veteran 

Glen HANER , retired former Okotoks Det. Comdr.                                                             

 



 

 

 

 

Support Staff: 

Winner: Support Staff Rhonda DORIN 

 

Support Staff Challenge Coin draw winner Rhonda DORIN accepting from Veteran 

Glen HANER , retired former Okotoks Det. Comdr. 

High River Detachment 

Member: 

Winner: Cpl. Tiffany McGREGOR 

Det. Comdr. S/Sgt. Greg WIEBE accepting for Cpl. Tiffany McGREGOR from 

Veteran Peter MELANSON, former member of High River Detachment. 

 



 

Support Staff: 

Winner Support Staff Diane SMITH 

********  

 

Support Staff Rhonda SAUNDERS accepting for Municipal Employee Diane SMITH 

from Veteran Peter MELANSON. 

/ŀƭƎŀǊȅ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ άDŜƴŜǎƛǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ /ƻƛƴέ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ 

recipients. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                           MORLEY HUT 

We are looking forward to the 2022 Calgary Stampede and have a restored 

Morley Hut at the Stampede Grounds. The Hut has been levelled, painted, and 

cleaned up and we are excited to host visitors again. We require two veterans per 

day for 4 to 6 hours.  

We are always looking for new exhibits and artifacts as well. Please let me know if 

you have any exhibits or artifacts that you can donate or lend to us. Also please 

contact me if you wish to volunteer.  

Thank you 

Ken Chatel  587-892-8339 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Health & Wellness 

 I have included in this newsletter some things to consider that I have had 

personal experience with during the last several months.  I pass them on 

for information to the membership in case anyone has interest. As always,if 

you would appreciate a call from a fellow veteran to cheer up your spirits, 

please let me know. DAVE HENRY at 403-477-3432. 

 

RCMP Group Life Insurance Website 

Does your monthly pay stub show that you have Basic, and possibly Optional 

Life Insurance?  If you were a Senior Officer, you may have additional 

insurance. Do you wonder how much life insurance you have and whom the 

beneficiary might be?  These answers are all at your fingertips and changes 

can be made to beneficiaries as well. 

 

Visit fp.seb-admin.com/fpconnect which went live last June and either sign in or 

register 

 If you are registering for the first time, your HRMIS number is simply four 

zeros and your regimental number.  If you use your Officer number it is six 

zeros and your Officer number. Then follow the directions until you are 

registered and logged in.  Once in go to the group insurance area which does 

take a few minutes to load.  You will get a statement showing the amount of 

each package and whom the beneficiary is for each. If you are having issues 

use the contact number and they will walk you through it. 

 

                                                   CF1 Card 

 
This card is available to RCMP retired members and can be obtained online 

at cafconnection.ca by following the links and filling out the online 

application. Approval takes a few minutes, and you will receive a digital copy 

that you can use immediately until the card arrives in the mail.  

If you donôt have the card, I would encourage you to explore the benefits the 

card provides such as discounts at major retailers. Many places that we all 

shop at honour the ID card. I recently obtained mine and used it for free 

http://fp.seb-admin.com/fpconnect
http://cafconnection.ca/


entrance to a museum and a 10% discount at a major hardware retailer on 

a high-ticket item. 

 

                                       

  Homecare Services   

 

There are many services available to allow us to stay at home as we age or 

perhaps look after a loved one that needs our care. There are those of us 

that have been touched with a loved one developing dementia and becoming 

a full-time caregiver. This can be a heavy burden on us as we donôt get a 

break from this care. Often family doesnôt live close by to help. Consider 

using a reputable home care service to assist you with assisting with the 

care. They will do an assessment of your needs for caregiving and charge 

an hourly rate. They will come as often as requested and this time will give 

you, as the main caregiver, a chance for respite to take a break, run errands, 

reconnect with friends, and even attend a Vets function. 
 

                             NOW ON THE LIGHTER SIDE OF THINGS 

 

DAS DARN BOAT! 

In 1988, being promoted and posted to Lac La Biche, Alberta 
was another new era in my career. Lac La Biche was situated in the 
middle of the Lakeland District, in the northern part of the province. 
Like many other members stationed there before and since, we met and 
made many lifelong friends both in the workplace and in the 
community at large. 

My co-worker and friend Cst. Barton WORSHIP and his family 
lived as neighbours in the RCMP Barracks bought second hand by the 
R.C.M.P. in the 1950's. We each had one half of a duplex. They were 
small for a family, but it was home. One thing I remember is that I could 
always tell what Bart, his wife and child were having for a meal as those 
food scents would carry throughout the whole duplex building.  

After the newly promoted Detachment Commander S/Sgt. 
PETERS arrived, he proceeded to procure and then fully equipped a 
new police boat, basically a speed boat 15 feet long with a 120-
horsepower propeller driven outboard motor on the back end. Most of 



us at the office ended up taking a three-day course in the operation of 
the boat to qualify us for law enforcement on the local lakes as well as 
search and rescue. The course was intense yet fun. Our instructor from 
St. Paul Alberta, S/Sgt. John FALLEN taught and made us do things 
with those boats I would never have deemed possible. In the end 
however, we all felt comfortable with the boat and most importantly 
confident in our abilities. Perhaps we even stretched ourselves into 
believing that we could be deemed "experts." We did put a lot of hours 
on the craft both on shift and on days off. Many of us considered boat 
duties as kind of relaxing and the people you met on the lakes fishing 
or enjoying water sports were for the most part very easy to deal with 
and quite pleasant. They liked seeing and dealing with the "Mounties" 
on the lake and would always ask us where the good fishing holes were.  
We soon learned it was easier to direct them a certain ñspotò that might 
be a good one rather than argue we didn't really know. Later we would 
pass by the same people again and get a thumbs up for the good fishing 
results which gave us a chuckle. We would wave back in 
acknowledgement as if we totally knew what we were doing.  

Cst. WORSHIP and I were working together on a weekend 
Saturday. We were assigned to do boat patrols on a nearby lake to patrol 
and also police a local fishing derby. Together we loaded our shiny 
new, fully equipped, police boat and trailer and hitched it onto the back 
of out shiny new clean Chevrolet Suburban 4x4. Both the boat and the 
four-wheel drive vehicle were fully decaled in the R.C.M.P. colors and 
were quite impressive as a unit.   When performing such dutieswe wore 
our uniform shirts and patrol jackets, but switched to jeans, issue 
running shoes and R.C.M.P. ball caps. We wore our gun belts and 
related gear as required. This was an accepted practice, and the locals 
were used to it.  

As we pulled up to the one and only boat launch, it was very 

busy because of the Fishing Derby and there was a lineup of people 

launching their boats. We took our turn and joined in the lineup 

speaking to several people about their equipment and licenses as we 

waited our turn to launch our craft. There were many other people in 

the area either fishing from the docks or shorelines or just camping in 

the local campsites and watching the activity. The fishing derby 

organizers were also set up at the lakeside dock site. We acknowledged 

all the people, waved and spoke to the parents and the children.  All 

was going very well overall. 



When it was our turn to launch the boat, from our training course 

we had learned, as the experts we now were, that backing a boat trailer 

down a boat launch can be tricky and you can end up in a jackknife 

position quite easily. As I had kind of learned the technique, finding it 

easier to do it with the rear doors to the Suburban open, it was decided 

that I would do the driving and Barton would handle the boat once it 

was in the water. We backed up into position into the lake.in a perfect 

position with the boat trailer axle in the water, ready for launch. After 

exiting our vehicle, we undid all the straps and all the safety chains. 

Bart climbed into the boat in an experienced fashion. All that was left 

to be done was to back the trailer into the water, release the main cable 

attached to the hand winch and at launch time the craft would then slide 

off the trailer into the water exactly as we were taught. Simple to do 

operation. Bart had the boat now under his control from behind the boat 

windshield at the steering wheel and I had the truck. The crowd 

watched no doubt in awe as everything went as it should. 

All went well from the onset. I backed the trailer into the deeper 

water and applied the truck brakes causing the boat to nicely slide 

partially off the rollers onto the water. It was only being held now by 

the rope attached to the hand winch on the trailer. I exited the police 

truck, unhitched the rope and gave the boat a gentle push and away it 

went out onto the lake just like it was supposed to. While I was kind of 

awaiting the applause from the crowd in the area which fortunately 

didn't come, it was then that I heard Bart calling my name in what 

sounded like a whispered yell - "Corporal! ". As I turned to look at him, 

I recall the facial expression he had and thought silently to myself- 

"What?!". I didn't say a word. He looked me straight in the eye and 

silently mouthed the words "No plug!" Bart was a larger man standing 

about 6"2", weighing in at about 255 lbs. with blondish red hair and a 

large walrus style red moustache, but all I could see then were his 

larger-than-life panic-stricken eyes. 

"The plug" is a small rubber and metal locking type of device 

which is placed in a small hole via the outside hull of the rear of the 

boat when it is out of the water. When the boat is on the trailer, this 

allows any water from the waves or rough water that has accumulated 

inside the boat to drain out. That hole was now below the water line 

and the back of the boat was starting to sink. If the plug is lost while 

operating your craft, another spare drain plug which is kept on the craft 

can be put in the hole from inside the boat and serve the same purpose 



with some extra work, allegedly. As the next people in line were 

thinking I was done with our boat entered their vehicles to launch their 

watercraft, I as calmly as possible whisper yelled back to Bart that there 

was a spare plug in the wooden box behind the passenger seat on our 

boat. He very quickly moved to that location only to find that box 

locked with a highly secured R.C.M.P. issue padlock with the only key 

to the lock attached to the ignition key ring in the ignition. Like a flash, 

he had the keys, unlocked the padlock and was into the 2-foot square 

plywood wooden box with a hinged top. He disappeared behind and 

below the windscreen from my view, but I knew he was there from the 

debris being tossed into the air as he roto rooted through that box 

looking for the spare plug. After what seemed like an eternity that 

lasted maybe 20 seconds, his head popped up again. The panic was still 

in his eyes, but the facial expression was slightly more serious as he 

looked at me and shook his head in the negative. The crowd looked on 

with the odd smile now noticed on the few faces of those that were 

close enough to figure out what was going on. The water of course was 

obviously still coming into the rear of the boat which was getting lower 

in the lake. I knew that fact from the continual glances back and forth 

toward the back of the boat and me that Bart kept taking. 

My mind raced through the three days of our Inland Water 

Transport training course received earlier that summer. No doubt some 

fellow members reading this know what must be done.  I wish I would 

have been that quick back then.  Suddenly ï jackpot - I remembered 

that in such circumstances and should the plug fall out at any time, 

operating the boat under power on the water is the answer as the 

forward motion of the boat will force the water out of the back end 

through the small ñemptyò plug hole. 

In a split second, I took command in very unmilitary fashion and 

without uttering a word, pointed my finger at Bart, then at the boat, then 

at the lake and made a circular motion over my head in the air. It was 

very police like 

thing to do I surmised, for two officers from the local Detachment on 

police business in the area. I'm sure my military naval ancestors would 

have approved. Fortunately, that was not necessary as Bart was already 

ahead of me and had quickly retrieved the keys from the padlocked 

equipment box to start the engine to perform the maneuver, albeit with 

the back end of the boat now somewhat lower in the water. I now 

casually yelled at him to pick me up at the nearby dock after I parked 



the Suburban in the parking lot. He nodded in wide-eyed agreement as 

he started the motor and took off out onto the lake at Warp Factor nine. 

This I noticed was done just after he zipped up his new orange 

R.C.M.P. issue life jacket vests a little tighter. I then, in a calm expert 

fashion, drove the vehicle off the ramp up onto the parking area a short 

distance away hoping no one had really noticed what had transpired.  I 

now know that was wishful thinking. 

A few minutes later, I returned to the dock in my own orange 

life jacket vest and stood there in full regalia awaiting Bart to pick me 

up. As I looked out across the lake, my eyes initially noticed something 

strange which at first caused me great concern. There was no police 

boat on the lake ï nothing. 

Initially I thought that the boat had sunk which would have been 

part and parcel of the way the rest of the day had gone so far. Suddenly 

from behind a small island, straight ahead from the dock I heard and 

then saw our boat and Bart coming around the corner out of a channel 

at full throttle. Our fearless driver Bart was still giving continuous 

glances to the rear of the boat, this action fully visible to me from quite 

a distance away. He continued down the lake and lined himself up to 

come past my position parallel alongside the dock allowing me to get 

in to hopefully assist with the open plug hole which was now felt to be 

similar to that left by the iceberg on the Titanic. As he approached the 

dock, it also now dawned on me that he was basically going to do a 

drive by pick up without totally stopping. This would of course keep 

the water flowing out the back. As he drove by my position at whatever 

speed he was doing, I performed the proverbial James Bond jump and 

roll off the dock into the boat deck and then immediately stood up like 

this was planned and staring straight ahead, we roared off at full 

throttle. Naturally without looking back, I'm also sure our boat wake 

wave probably knocked over a couple of kids playing on the shoreline 

and disrupted the people now in the process of launching their boats. 

Those people no doubt understood that we were probably on a very 

important police type of mission. Besides, luckily the water was very 

warm that day. 

Once mobile again and out of sight, while Bart kept us at full 

throttle and mobile in open water, I commenced the panic search for 

the spare plug and after a few long minutes found one in a side 

compartment near the rear of the boat right where some low life other 



fully trained boat operating officer had put it. Once the plug was finally 

put in place, all was fixed, and the rest of the day finally started to 

proceed normally. We later pulled up on a nice island beach to eat our 

lunch which our wives had dutifully prepared for their hero husbands. 

As we ate and discussed what had happened having a good laugh at 

ourselves, we decided that because the total of our combined police 

service being in excess of thirty years, we could agree that we would 

keep this tale to ourselves, and no one would be any the wiser. So be 

it. We continued our patrols and checks for the rest of the day and later 

removed the boat from the lake onto the trailer and exited the scene 

without further incident with less people around then. 

After getting back to the office and unloading our equipment, we entered the 

Detachment to find our replacement night shift members at their workstations 

getting ready for their own patrols. Most of them were also qualified boat operators 

and one of them asked us how things went on the lake. It was at that point that I 

immediately replied to him, "You'll never guess what Bart did.                          
 

                                                            COMEDY 

Father Norton woke up Sunday morning and realizing it was an exceptionally 

beautiful and sunny early spring day, decided he just had to play golf. So... he 

told the Associate Pastor that he was feeling sick and persuaded him to say 

mass 

for him that day.  

 

As soon as the Associate Pastor left the room, Father Norton headed out of 

town 

to a golf course about forty miles away. This way he knew he wouldn't 

accidentally meet anyone he knew from his parish. Setting up on the first tee, 

he was alone. After all, it was Sunday morning and everyone else was in 

church! 

 

At about this time, Saint Peter leaned over to the Lord while looking down 

from 

the heavens and exclaimed "You're not going to let him get away with this, are 

you?" 

 

The Lord sighed, and said, "No, I guess not."  



Just then Father Norton hit the ball and it shot straight towards the pin,  

dropping just short of it, rolled up and fell into the hole.  

 

IT WAS A 420 YARD HOLE IN ONE! 

St. Peter was astonished. He looked at the Lord and asked, "Why did you let 

him do that?" The Lord smiled and replied, "Who's he going to tell?" 

 

Two boys were walking through the forest 

... and they came across the most beautiful women taking a bath in a hot 

spring. Upon seeing this, one boy took off running, and the other went after 

him. When he caught up to the other, he asked "Why did you run off?". To this 

the other replied "Well, my mom told me that if I ever saw a naked woman I 

would turn to stone, and I felt something getting hard!"  
 

The Tomato Garden 

An old Italian man lived alone in the country. It was Spring and he wanted to 

dig his tomato garden, as he had done every year, but it was very hard work for 

the aging man as the ground was hard. His only son, Vincent, who used to help 

him, was currently in prison. The old man wrote a letter to his son and 

described his predicament: 

 

Dear Vincent, 

I am feeling bad because it looks like I won't be able to plant my tomato garden 

this year. I'm just getting too old to be digging up a garden plot. If only you 

were here my troubles would be over. I know you would dig the plot for me. 

 

Love Dad 

 

A few days later he received a letter from his son: 

Dear Dad, 

Not for nothing, but don't dig up that garden. That's where I buried the 

BODIES. 

Love Vinnie 

At 4 a.m. the next morning, FBI agents and local police arrived at the old 

man's house and dug up the entire area. However, they didn't find any bodies, 



so they apologized to the old man and left. 

That same day the old man received another letter from his son. Go ahead and 

plant the tomatoes now. Thatôs the best I can do under the circumstances. 

Love Vinnie 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

WELCOME TO THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS TO THE CALGARY DIVISION 

 

Charles and Susan Witcher                     Theodore and Nadine Sisk 

Joe McGeough and Marine Martins      Gary and Barbara Gibson 

Becky Wylie Jardine and Jeffrey Jardine     Wee(Jim) Wong and Johanne Garneau 

George Kay                                                       Robin Alexander 

 

Clothing Attire 

Light weight, non wrinkle golf shirts are available and in stock.  These are worn for 

the Stampede Parade, the Morley Hut, Fort Calgary and other social events as they 

are less formal then our traditional blazers. 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Item  Stock  Colour  Size  Price  

Menôs Golf Shirt  Yes  Red/Blue  XXLarge  $43.25  

Menôs Golf Shirt  Yes  Red/Blue  XLarge  $41.25  

Menôs Golf Shirt  Yes  Red/Blue  Large  $41.25  

Menôs Golf Shirt  Yes  Red/Blue  Medium  $41.25  

Item  Stock  Colour  Size  Price  

Summer Jacket  Yes  Blue  XLarge  $82.50  

Fall Jacket  Yes  Blue  Large  $71.50  

  



Common Contact Information 

 

Most Government Agencies, Insurance providers and other entities can be found through the use of a 

{ŜŀǊŎƘ 9ƴƎƛƴŜ όƛΦŜΦΣ DƻƻƎƭŜύ ōȅ ƛƴǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ƪŜȅ ǿƻǊŘǎΦ  5ƻ ƴƻǘ ƻǇŜƴ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ά!5έ 

beside them ς only rely on valid sites and if there is any doubt, do not open or supply personal 

information. 

 

Agency Phone # Website 

RCMP Pension Office 1-855-502-
7090 
1-855-502-
7088 (EX-
01/C/Supt. and 
above 

www.rcmp-grc.pension.gc.ca  

CPP, OAS GIS, 
Survivorsô Benefit & 
Disability Payments 

1-800-277-
9914 

www.canada.ca/en/services/benefits.html  

Veteranôs Affairs 
Canada (VAC) 

1-866-522-
2122 

www.veterans.gc.ca  

SEB Administrative 
Services ï RCMP 
Group Life Insurance 
Centre 

1-877-778-
8084 

https://fp.seb-admin.com/fpconnect/#/rcmp-grc  

Public Service Health 
Care Plan (PSHCP) ï 
Sun Life 

1-888-261-
4033 

https://www.sunnet.sunlife.com/signin/csi/pshcp/e/home.wca  

Pensionersô Dental 
Service Plan (PDSP) 
ï Sun Life 

1-888-757-
7427 

https://www.sunnet.sunlife.com/signin/csi/pdsp/e/home.wca  

Notify Federal 
Government of a 
Death 

 https://www.canada.ca/en/services/benefits/notify-
government-death.html  

Social Insurance 
Number (SIN) 

1-866-274-
6627 

https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-
development/corporate/contact/sin.html  

Passport 1-800-567-
6868 

https://www.canada.ca/en/immigration-refugees-
citizenship/services/canadian-passports/help-
centre/general.html  

Bureau of Pension 
Advocates (BPA) 

1-877-228-
2250 

https://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/veterans-rights/how-to-
appeal/bureau-pensions-advocates  

Canada Revenue 
Agency (CRA) 

1-800-959-
8281 

https://www.canada.ca/en/revenue-
agency/corporate/contact-information.html  

Programs & Services 
for Seniors ï 
Government of 
Canada 

1-800-622-
6232 

https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-
development/campaigns/seniors.html  

Veterans Ombudsman 1-877-330-
4343 

https://ombudsman-veterans.gc.ca/en  

Alberta ï Vital 
Statistics (Birth, 
Marriage, Death, etc.)  

1-780-427-
7013 

https://www.alberta.ca/life-events.aspx  

http://www.rcmp-grc.pension.gc.ca/
http://www.canada.ca/en/services/benefits.html
http://www.veterans.gc.ca/
https://fp.seb-admin.com/fpconnect/#/rcmp-grc
https://www.sunnet.sunlife.com/signin/csi/pshcp/e/home.wca
https://www.sunnet.sunlife.com/signin/csi/pdsp/e/home.wca
https://www.canada.ca/en/services/benefits/notify-government-death.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/services/benefits/notify-government-death.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/corporate/contact/sin.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/corporate/contact/sin.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/immigration-refugees-citizenship/services/canadian-passports/help-centre/general.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/immigration-refugees-citizenship/services/canadian-passports/help-centre/general.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/immigration-refugees-citizenship/services/canadian-passports/help-centre/general.html
https://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/veterans-rights/how-to-appeal/bureau-pensions-advocates
https://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/veterans-rights/how-to-appeal/bureau-pensions-advocates
https://www.canada.ca/en/revenue-agency/corporate/contact-information.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/revenue-agency/corporate/contact-information.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/campaigns/seniors.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/campaigns/seniors.html
https://ombudsman-veterans.gc.ca/en
https://www.alberta.ca/life-events.aspx


Alberta Health Card  1-780-427-
1432 

https://www.alberta.ca/ahcip-contact.aspx  

Alberta Blue Cross 1-800-661-
6995 

https://www.ab.bluecross.ca/resources/government-
programs/program-information.php  

   

Contact Equifax or TransUnion to Obtain a Free Credit Report, you are allowed one report per year. 
Requesting a report does not affect your Credit Score.  There are various methods to request reports 
ranging from on-line to mail to phone ï be certain you are obtaining the free report.  Follow their 
instructions explicitly or you will not receive your report. 

Equifax 1-800-465-
7166 

https://www.consumer.equifax.ca/personal/products/credit-
score-report/  

TransUnion 1-800-663-
9980 

 https://www.transunion.ca/product/consumer-disclosure  

 

 

    CALGARY RCMP VETERANS ASSOCIATION CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2022 

NOTE: May 22 10:00am General Meeting with guest speaker ς Horton Legion 

             Nov 16 10:00am General Meeting with guest speaker ς Horton Legion 

      Executive Meetings 2nd Wednesday of each month 10:00am Horton Legion 

  

Wednesday June 1,2,3 2022 National AGM    Delta Hotel Marriott 

Thursday June 16 2022 3:00pm  BBQ Widows         DeWinton Community Hall 

Thursday June 23 2022 9:00am Calgary/Lethbridge golf      Claresholm/Nanton 

Thursday Sep 15 10:00am    Calgary vets golf tournament TBA 

Wednesday Oct 5 5:00pm     Fall Awards dinner        TBA 

Thursday Dec 8  5:00pm        Christmas Dinner            TBA 

EVERYONE WELCOME TO ALL EVENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.alberta.ca/ahcip-contact.aspx
https://www.ab.bluecross.ca/resources/government-programs/program-information.php
https://www.ab.bluecross.ca/resources/government-programs/program-information.php
https://www.consumer.equifax.ca/personal/products/credit-score-report/
https://www.consumer.equifax.ca/personal/products/credit-score-report/
https://www.transunion.ca/product/consumer-disclosure
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